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    President’s Report 
 

Things are looking up! 
 
Now that the kitchen has been remodeled and the kitchen sink drains have been connected to the septic system, things 
are looking up for the LIC.  A big thank you goes out to Bruce Jeglum, Jim Lemon, Peg Bingham, and the others that 
brought the remodel in on budget.  If you haven’t seen the new kitchen, including the new stove, be sure to take a look 
when you come to the Pancake Breakfast/Brunch on March 3rd.  More information can be found in this newsletter. 
 
Thanks to all who have paid their moorage on time.  If you haven’t paid yet, please at least pay for the first quarter so 
you can keep your slip.  Interest in moorage usually picks up this time of year, so let us know if you are not going to  
retain your slip.  The marina needs electrical work that will cost us some money, so the payments are much appreciated. 
 
Sharon Gearhart worked with the heating contractor that installed the new forced-air furnace for the kitchen/meeting 
room to get needed fixes to the ductwork so that the space can be adequately heated without a larger furnace.   Nice 
going, Sharon. 
 
There are plenty of things that the LIC needs done for spring cleanup and marina fix up and maintenance.  Contact any 
Board member, Lynn Carr, or Sharon Gearhart to help out. 
 
Thanks to “Buck” Buckner for finding a working freezer for the ice at the Marina.  Buck not only found it, but cleaned it up 
and delivered it to the Marina (with a little help from his friends), all for free!!  Also, thanks to our Historian, Lynn Larson, 
who has completed two years worth of notebooks.  You can browse through the notebooks when you’re at the LIC  
Clubhouse.  They are on the shelf.  More notebooks to follow, so get your historical photos, articles, and whatever else 
has historical value to Lynn. 
 
Geoff Baillie, President 
gbaillie@msn.com 

Emergency Preparedness Seminar at the LIC 
 

Don’t forget, at 7:00 PM on the evening of Thursday, March 29, there will be a two-hour emergency preparedness sem-
inar at the LIC Clubhouse. The seminar will be presented by Mary Blythe, a Program Special Assistant with the Home-
land Security Emergency Management Program at Pierce College (and also a member of the Key Peninsula Communi-
ty Council). This event is open to the public and will be advertised in the Key Peninsula News. Make sure to put this 
one on your calendar, and don't forget to invite your friends.  
 

Kurt Anderson 
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LONGBRANCH IMPROVEMENT CLUB 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 15, 2012 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Geoff Baillie, Randy Babich, Jan Prichard, “CC” Williams 
 
CONTRACTORS PRESENT:  Lynn Carr 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 by President Geoff Baillie. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Marlies Van Cise announced that she is taking a group to Iceland in September and invited 
anyone interested to contact her.  Tim Heitzman announced that we are raising money for our kitchen so we can buy 
a new refrigerator.  Four raffle baskets donated by Christine Tritt were on display and raffle tickets are $2 each.  The 
“coffee basket” will be raffled off at the meeting, and the other three at the Pancake Breakfast on March 3rd.  The 
Pancake Breakfast is “all-you-can-eat”, drinks are no-host.  Contributions to help fund the kitchen makeover will be 
gratefully accepted.  Geoff directed everyone’s attention to the new stove and counter which were recently installed.   
Geoff presented Mary Mazur with her Lifetime Award certificate. 
 
SPEAKER:  Geoff introduced member Mike Hayes, President of the Key Peninsula Parks & Recreation Foundation, 
which exists to raise money for the Parks District and to preserve the areas timber lands.  The Foundation is a 501c3 
charity and has a six member Board of local people.  In an effort to preserve our forested land, the foundation is 
working on different ways they can help landowners in need of funds to find alternatives to clear cutting. They have 
access to trusted independent legal and financial advisers who can also assist with setting up a land/asset donation, 
a charitable remainder trust or a lifetime estate.  Though the Foundation is very new people are already responding 
to their mission and have donated over $10,000.  Mike invited everyone to let people know about the Foundation and 
its mission.  You can go to their website for information or to become a member:  www.keypenparksfoundation.org.  
You can also contact them by phone:  (253) 220-5090. 
 
SECRETARY:  Jan Prichard, Secretary, asked for approval of November’s minutes.  A motion was made, seconded 
and approved.  She also asked the members to pick up a calendar of events.   
 
TREASURER:  Francie Carr, Treasurer, was absent but left a written report as follows:  Revenue:  Members are 

paying their moorage dues.  There are several checks dated January 31 that will be deposited next week.  Winter 
moorage revenue is ahead of the projected budget.  Expenses:  The building fuel bill was far more than expected for 

January.  The liquor permit for twelve events has been purchased.  The down payment for the fall Shibori Workshop 
has been sent.  The 2010 and 2011 interest payments for all promissory notes have been mailed. 
 
MEMBERSHIP:  “CC” Williams, Membership Chair, Reported that we have 196 members including 26 Lifetime 

Members.  Please let her know about any hours you’ve put in for the Club so she can keep current records. 
 

BUILDING AND GROUNDS:  Sharon Gearhart, Building and Grounds Chair, was absent but left a written report.  

The old kitchen has been renovated with a new stove and wood counter with a stainless steel top.  Many thanks to 

the membership for voting to fund the new stove and counter, to Peg Bingham for coordinating and cleaning, to 

Bruce Jeglum  and Jim Lemon for designing and building the counter and to Lynn Carr for procuring the countertop.  

Many volunteer hours were donated to make this project happen.  The gray water system has been fixed and thanks 

goes to Geoff for knowing the right people to get the job done.  Sharon asks that kitchen helpers go easy on our 

aged septic system by scraping all dishes thoroughly before rinsing them and putting them in the sanitizer.  The  

winter storm did not damage the building, but did quite a bit of damage to trees.  Bill Lloyd and Doug Lewis did a lot 

of outdoor cleanup.  There are still limbs to be cleaned up in the back if anyone is looking for volunteer hours and 

has a chainsaw.  The new furnace in the meeting room was not doing an adequate job and Kohler came in and  

sealed leaks and cracks and added a new vent and vent covers which has helped tremendously.  Sharon would like 
to restore the horseshoe pits and would like to hear from anyone willing to help with that in the Spring. Please call 
her at 884-3890.  There will be building and grounds cleanup the end of March or the beginning of April and she will 
be posting a list of needed tasks in the newsletter. 
                                              (continued page 3) 

http://www.keypenparksfoundation.org
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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 15, 2012 

(continued from page 2) 
 

MARINA COMMITTEE:  Randy Babich, Marina Committee Chair, reported that, after a good deal of research by Pat 
Muchmore, they have decided to do five wine tastings with cheese and crackers at the dock this summer.  The hope is 
to lure in yacht clubs and possible make a little money.  There is a broken conduit at the dock, some of which is five 
feet under the water.  There are five options to choose from at a great range of price.  He will be polling the marina 
committee and the Board to come up with the preferred solution so that the electrician can begin work.  Randy also 
urged boaters to pay their moorage fees if they haven’t already done so.  There are around 27 applicants totaling $1.5 
million in funding requests for marina pump outs/restrooms and only $300,000 is available.  The Wi-Fi is now working 
thanks to Denny Prichard.  All the marina signs have been put up.  Bill Buckner has donated a small chest freezer and 
the large ice freezer currently on the dock will be going to Tacoma to be put up for auction.  
 
EVENTS:  Carolyn Wiley passed around a sign-up sheet for folks who would be willing to clean up after the Pancake 
Breakfast on Saturday March 3rd.  Anyone who wishes to work in the kitchen must have a food workers card from the 
Tacoma/Pierce County Health Department which can be obtained online. On March 31st, the Friends of the Key Center 
Library are sponsoring the Taiko Drummers who will be performing at the LIC.  There will also be art and origami 
demonstrations and hands-on opportunities.  Liquor permits and event permits have all been purchased and all written 
so that minors can attend all LIC functions. 
 
Denny Prichard talked about the Garage Sale on April 14.  Members can purchase indoor space for $20 or outdoor 
space for $15 to sell items for their own profit.  Members are also encouraged to donate items for the LIC to sell.  
There will also be a Baked Food Sale and Shirley Brewer is in charge of that.  Members are encouraged to bake as 
many items as they like as long as the items need no refrigeration.  Contact Shirley Brewer at 884-0787. Baked goods 
may be dropped off Saturday morning between 7:30 and 8:45 a.m. on April 14th.  Donated items can be dropped off at 
the LIC on Thursday and Friday, April 12th and 13th between 3 and 8 p.m.  If you need your donations picked up, call 
Prichard’s at 884-2030. Volunteers are needed for the Garage Sale and signup sheets were passed around. 
 
Geoff announced that Vicki Biggs is our new Sunshine Lady. 
 
HISTORIAN:  Lynn Larson, LIC Historian, presented two notebooks she has finished for the years 2010 and 2011.  

She will be maintaining the LIC archives and will continue to put together yearly notebooks.  She thanked members 
who have contributed information and photos and encouraged members to continue to submit articles and photos and 
let her know the photographers names so she can give them credit.  She would like help with organizing photos  
received on electronic media.  She does not use Facebook so asks that people put photos on a CD instead.  Eloise  
Colbert is our new Office Volunteer.  She has started inventorying everything in the file cabinets and putting it all on a 
spread sheet.   Lynn will be interviewing some of our long-time members and former members and Vicki Biggs will help 
transcribe those interviews.   
 
NEW BUSINESS:  Andy Gano presented an idea for reciprocal moorage between yacht clubs and the LIC Marina.  
Andy is a past Commodore of the Carling Yacht Club and in 2006 he floated the idea of members coming to  
Longbranch, paying for their moorage and then billing the yacht club for the amount.  His goal is to get other Yacht 
Clubs who don’t have reciprocal moorage to offer it and so get more boats to come into Longbranch. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS:  Ann Dearing brought up the need to cut the ivy choking our trees.  Geoff asked her to set up a 

work party and we will make it happen.  Marlies Van Cise noticed that our General meeting in November is the night 
before Thanksgiving.  We will look into the possibility of changing it.  “CC” Williams announced that KeyFest could use 
some LIC volunteers and to contact her if you can help.  Tim Heitzman announced that the Croquet Tournament is the 
following weekend and will benefit the Vaughn Civic Center.  Volunteers and players are welcome and should contact 
Tim.  The Two Waters Arts Alliance’s “Spring Fling” is March 10th at the Vaughn Civic Center and we are encouraged 
to support them by attending. 
 
Nancy Carr announced that she is having a hard time sending out the LIC Newsletter as email providers are making it 
difficult to send out such large files to so many recipients.  She would like to try posting the newsletter to the LIC  
website instead at www.longbranchimprovementclub.org.  It will be posted both in  color and in a black and white 
 
    (continued page 4) 
 

http://www.longbranchimprovementclub.org
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     General Meeting Minutes  

     (continued rom Page 3) 

 

printer-friendly version. She would like feedback from the membership on how this is working for them.   
Members who don’t have computer access will continue to get the newsletter mailed through the post office.   
 
Doug Lewis would like members to keep Kids and Christmas in mind and be thinking about ways they can help. 
 
The raffle drawing for the “coffee basket” was won by Barbara Van Bogart. 
 
Peg Bingham announced that they found a ring under the old cabinet when they took it out.  They are having it 
appraised.  Two other rings have been found on LIC property in the recent past and all will be used to raise  
money for the Club. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Janice Prichard 
Secretary   

 UPCOMING EVENTS  - 
 

Sat. Mar 3—LIC Fundraiser Pancake Breakfast at LIC, 10:00—1:00.  see pages 5, 6, 7 

Sat. Mar 3— KPCC 80’s Dance, Community Center, rescheduled from  January. 

Mon, Mar 5—First Monday Events Planning, LIC, 6:30 pm, see page 7 

Sun. Mar 11—DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME BEGINS at 2:00 AM 

Sun, Mar 11– Mustard Seed/KP Library Silver Cinema Series, showing Juliette of the Herbs, 2:00 pm 

Sat, Mar 17—St. Patrick’s Day 

Sun. Mar 18—Mustard Seed/KP Library Silver Cinema Series, showing A Man Named Pearl, 2:00 pm 

Tue, Mar 20—Spring Begins (finally) 

Wed. Mar 21—LIC General Dessert Meeting, LIC, 7:00 pm 

Sat, Mar 24—Lions Club presents Citizen of the Year, KPCC 

Sun, Mar 25—Mustard Seed/KP Library Silver Cinema Series, showing Pete Seger:  The Power of 

 Song, 2:00 pm 

Thu, Mar 29—Emergency Preparedness Seminar at LIC, 7:00 pm, see page 1 

Sat, Mar 31—Taiko Drummers & Japanese Art at LIC, 2:00 pm, by Pierce County Reads, see page 9 

Sat. Mar 31—Attic Treasures, a fundraiser at McColley Hall, 9:00 am—4:00 pm, see page 5 
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The best $2 I have recently spent  
happened at the February LIC monthly 
meeting.  Lined up on a table were 
four attractive baskets filled with  
goodies that anyone would 
want.  Three of the baskets will be  
raffled off at the March 3 Pancake 
Breakfast at the LIC from 10 – 1, and 
the fourth basket was to be raffled off 
that evening.  Taking $6 from my 
purse, I “spent” two tickets on two of 
the future raffle baskets and one ticket 
on that evening’s basket.  Lucky me!  I 
won the raffle and brought home a 
lovely basket containing two travel  
coffee cups, a box of Via vanilla fla-
vored instant coffee (from Starbucks), 
a handmade tote bag, and six little 
bottles of liquor to add to evening  
coffee!  What a score!!  And just think, 
there are three more baskets to be 
raffled off at the Pancake Breakfast…
one of those might be yours, but you 
need to buy a ticket (or ten). 
Good luck! 
Barbara Van Bogart 
 

Kudo’s to Vicki Biggs for volunteering to be the new LIC 

‘Sunshine Lady’. 
 

Many thanks and a round of applause for Linda  

LeBlanc who is retiring from this position. 

No Beyond the Borders for 2012 

 

For the past 5 years the Two Waters Arts Alliance and the Longbranch Improvement Club have partnered to  

present Beyond the Borders, an international music festival and celebration of local artists. 
 

Because it is family-oriented, free to the public, a celebration of local artists’ work, and presents quality musical 

performers representing all parts of the globe, this event has been one of the highlights of the work each of our 

organizations undertakes.   
 

Thus, it is with great regret that we inform the community that TWAA and the LIC currently lack the resources to 

support Beyond the Borders in 2012.  Because our first responsibility is to our donors and supporters, we are, 

unfortunately, not in a position to undertake such an expense this year. 
 

We wish to thank our past and present board members and the many other volunteers who made this event so 

successful.   Special thanks go to Mark Runions, who has spearheaded Beyond the Borders and without whose 

expertise and energy these past 5 years this event would not have happened. 

We look forward to Beyond the Borders returning when resources permit. 

 

Frank Garratt     Geoff Baillie 

President      President 

Two Waters Arts Alliance   Longbranch Improvement Club    

   

Anyone interested in taking a trip to Iceland?  The dates 
are Sep. 12 - 18, 2012.  Icelandair flies nonstop from 
Seattle to Reyjkavik, and wonderful sightseeing for 5 
days has been arranged.  The price is very reasonable, 
and if this interests you, give Marlies Van Cise a call at 
(253) 884-5608.  Marlies has been a licensed Travel 
Consultant for 29 + years and would love to hear from 
you.  Space is filling up fast. 
          Marlies Van Cise 

Announcing an event to benefit Mary Bridge Children’s 
Hospital,  sponsored by Dr. Penrose Guild.  An “Attic 
Treasures” sale at McColley Hall, Key Peninsula Lutheran 
Church, Saturday March 31, 9:00am to 4:00 pm 



Page 6 

  March 3rd is a full day of Entertainment on the Key 
 
Start the day at the LIC Pancake Breakfast to celebrate the improved LIC kitchen.  
End the day at the 80's Dance at the KP Civic Center. 
 
Pancake Breakfast  
Saturday, March 3, 2012 
Donations suggested. 
 
Come admire the new counters with that shiny stainless steel top and the new stove--that promises to maintain a 
cooking temperatures!  Revel in the knowledge that the grey water drains work! 
Enjoy a great pancake breakfast! 
Bend an elbow at the No-Host bar--think Mimosa, Screw Driver, or Bloody Mary 
Share time with friends and neighbors! 
AND 
Help raise funds for additional kitchen up-grades!   
 
Christine Tritt has donated a wonderful array of kitchen and cooking items that are assembled in themed raffle  
baskets.   
Raffle Tickets are $2.00 each. 
 
Nancy Carr has been making LIC logo towels--buy one or more for home use, or buy them and donate them for use 
in the LIC kitchen. 
 
Check out  Barbara VanBogart's note about the "Coffee Time" basket she won at the February General Meeting 
(page 5). 
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HAPPY 94TH BIRTHDAY TO OJ !!!   

OJ stands for "OLD JOHN", as he named  
himself, and he is John McMenamin! :-)   
 
Here is to many more years from all your friends 
at the Longbranch Improvement Club!  

AN OPEN INVITATION 

 
> Who:       You are invited to join the LIC Events  
       Committee. 
> What:       LIC Events Planning Meetings 
> When:      1st Monday's, March 5 @ 6:30 p.m;  
        April 9 @ 6:30; May 7 @ 6:30;  
        June 14 @ 6:30. 
> Where:     LIC Building. 
> Why:         It's a big job!  Let's review program plans for 
                    2012 and divvy up tasks, and build a support  
                    group for the Events Chair.   
>  
> Trouble shoot: 
            Hind-sight is wonderful, but too often pitfalls are  
             forgotten before the next "similar" event occurs. 
 > "What went well?" 
 > "What didn't?" 
  
Getting to know the other LIC volunteers is the best part of 
the job, but figuring out how to make the job easier and 
more efficient would increase the appeal for anyone consid-
ering taking a leadership role. 
 > "What if we _________?" 
 > "How about having a_____________?" 
>  
> Carolyn will provide "Food for thought"  so if you plan to 
come, please let her know  - c.wiley@me.com  
or phone 884-9157. 
> Or the cupboard may be bare when you get there. 

mailto:c.wiley@mac.com


 

 

Page 8 

GARAGE SALE 

“UPDATE!” 

Saturday, April 14th, 9 to 4 p.m. 

It’s not too late to reserve an indoor or outdoor 

space for our “Super (Garage/Garden/Bake) Sale.”  

There is a lot of interest, so be sure to send in 

your payment as soon as possible to guarantee your 

spot! 

Want a Space?  Indoor spaces are 8’x8’ to 

10’x10’ (depending on how many spaces are sold.) 

They cost $20 and come with a 6’ table and as 

many chairs as you need.  A second table is $5.  

Outdoor space is $15 and no table is provided.  Set 

up is the night before and/or the morning of. 

Like to Bake?  Calling all members to bake some of 

your delicious creations to benefit the LIC!  Shirley 

Brewer is in charge and would love to hear from 

you.  Phone her at 884—0787 or email her at 

gbrewer123@yahoo.com.  Baked goods should be 

well wrapped and need no refrigeration.   

Have too much “clutter?”  Donate some for the 

LIC sale.  Housewares, furniture, clean “gently used” 

clothing, tools, working appliances, all are welcome!  

Items can be brought to the LIC on Thursday and 

Friday, April 12 and 13, between 3 and 8 p.m. or call 

884-2030 for pick up. 

Feeling Neighborly?  Spread the word.  April 14th 

will be a fun day of bargain hunting; eating a  

deliciously inexpensive lunch made by Peg and her 

helpers on our new stove; enjoying the antique car 

display; finding that special craft or plant to brighten 

your day; welcoming Spring with your neighbors and 

friends. 

Like to Help?  The baked food table and LIC sale 

tables need volunteer sales people.  Help is needed 

with set up, sorting and pricing donations, parking 

and clean up.  All offers of help gratefully  

accepted!  Call Denny Prichard at 884-2030 or 

email him at dp@pacinfo.com. 

mailto:gbrewer123@yahoo.com
mailto:dp@pacinfo.com


LIC hosts One World Taiko 
 

March 31st @ 2:00    
FREE community program-- 
Food Bank Donations accepted. 
 
This program is co-sponsored by LIC and 
Friends of Key Center Library, and is part of 
a series of programs offered through 2012 
Pierce County READS. 
 
Activities to enjoy on Saturday March 
31st  are: 
 
One World Taiko--Japanese Drum  
Ensemble,  featured performers;   for 
a preview of the show visit:   
http://www.oneworldtaiko.com 
 
Hands-on Origami "Paper Cranes"-- taught 
by Jan Buday; 
 
Sumi Painting--demonstration by Reni  
Moriarity  
 
Nidoto Nai Yoni, "Let it not happen 
again" the Bainbridge Island Japanese 
American Exclusion Memorial.   
Models of existing and proposed  
structures  will be on exhibit.    
 
John Buday of Cascade Crest Designs, a 
participant in the design phase, will be  on 
hand to answer questions. 
 
The 2012 Pierce County Reads book  
selection is Hotel on the Corner of Bitter 
and Sweet by Jamie Ford.   
 
To learn more about programs associated 
with 2012 Pierce County Reads visit:  
http://www.piercecountylibrary.org/books-
materials/2012-pierce-county 
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LIC WEBSITE:  WWW.LONGBRANCHIMPROVEMENTCLUB.ORG    EMAIL: lic@longbranchimprovementclub.org    

Dock Phone #:  884.5137      LIC Building Phone #:  884.6022 

LIC Membership Report 

Mark your  

calendars for the March General  

Membership “Dessert” Meeting, 

Wed., March 21st at 7:00 p.m. 
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PRESIDENT: Geoffrey Baillie/884.3951/gbaillie@msn.com 

 

TRUSTEE-AT LARGE:  Phil Johnson/884.3784/kpjohn0425@yahoo.com  

 

VICE PRESIDENT:  Kurt Anderson/253.350.0309/hound356@gmail.com 

 

SECRETARY:  Jan Prichard/884.2030/jan@pacinfo.com 

 

TREASURER:  Francie Carr/ 884.6141/253.564.4065/francie68@gmail.com  

 

BLDG./GROUNDS CHAIR:  Sharon Gearhart/884.3890/wolf9047@aol.com 

 

DOCK CHAIR:  Randy Babich/884.4855/traderbay@centurytel.net 

 

EVENTS CHAIR:  Sandy Black/884.1309/swblack1216@centurytel.net 

 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR   CC Williams/884.3332/ccwilliams@centurytel.net 

 

DOCKMASTER:  Lynn Carr/884.1384/carr44@centurytel.net 

 

LIC BLDG. RENTALS:  Sharon Gearhart/884.3890/wolf9047@aol.com 

   

LIC BLDG. CLEANING:  Mrs. Clean—Vivian Blanchard/253.740.3946 

 

LIC GROCERY RECEIPTS:  OPEN 

HOSPITALITY/GREETER: Trish Goodvin/884.4270/tgoodvin@yahoo.com 

 

KITCHEN SERVICES:  Peg Bingham/884.1124/larrypegbingham@centurytel.net 

 

LIC ADOPT-A-ROAD:  Bob McFarlane/884.1314/robertmcfarlane1@mac.com 

 

SCHOLARSHIP:  Lynn Larson/884.3951/llarson@llaaltd.com 

 

NATURE TRAIL:  Michael Runyan/884.4100/ annrunyon@yahoo.com 

 

CHILDREN’S PROGRAMS:  Debbie Ehrhardt/884.6382/debbie@harvest-

timber.com 

 

OFFICE VOLUNTEER:  Eloise Colbert/253.225.5115/eacolbert@msn.com 

 

LIC HISTORIAN:  Lynn Larson/884.3951/llarson@llaaltd.com 

 

LIC “SUNSHINE LADY”:  Vicki Biggs/884.4468/vickibiggs@centurytel.net 

 

LIC NEWSLETTER: Nancy Carr/884.1384/ncarr44@centurytel.net 

 

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION:  Sharon Gearhart/884.3890/wolf9047@aol.com 

 

LIC WEBMASTER:  Sean Bonsell/253.225.7986/sb@twelveoaksconsulting.com 

 

LIC RECYCLED CANS:  Eloise & Larry Colbert/253.225.5115/

eacolbert@msn.com 



If you are a lifetime member, or have already renewed, THANK YOU—

you can ignore this! 



Longbranch Improvement Club 

PO  Box 111 

Lakebay WA 98349 

Place your ad here . . .  
LIC Ads run on a “rotation basis” and are FREE for members,                                        

LOW-COST to the community.   Classified ads will run for 1 month 

unless you re-submit your ad copy to ncarr44@centurytel.net , no 

later than the 25th day of each month.   

   

   

   

Lake Bay Nautical 
Nautical · Tropical · Beach Décor · Home 

Beach · Gifts · Nautical Instruments   

www.lakebayproducts.com 
 

Olympic Village Shopping Center 

5500 Olympic Drive NW,  

Gig Harbor WA 98335, 253.851.3366  

Marlies Van Cise 

Travel House, Inc. 

Licensed for 29 Years 

Longbranch, WA 98351 

(253) 884-5608 


